
           

July 2015 
Dear Praying Friends, 

We are writing to inform you of an unexpected development.  I have had a recurring infection in my 
lower abdomen.  I have been treated for it about 4 times.  The doctor on Pohnpei decided that I 
needed to see a specialist.  He referred me to the Medical City Hospital in Manila, Philippines.  I 
have traveled to Manila and have been admitted to this hospital as of Thursday.  So far, I have had 
blood work and an MRI.  We hope to have the results from that very soon.  The doctor says that if 
the MRI confirms his diagnosis, I will have to have surgery.  Please pray about this.  The insurance 
we have in Pohnpei has covered most of my expenses, but we had to purchase the plane ticket for 
Melinda to travel with me, and we also have to cover all her meals, laundry, and so forth.  She is 
able to sleep in the room with me so that is a blessing.  We hope to return to Pohnpei in about 10 
days.  Please pray that I will recover quickly, and we will still be able to take the mid-August ship 
to Nukuoro.  We are so anxious to get there.  We trust the Lord to take care of everything in His 
time.   

In His Service,  
Jack & Melinda 


